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WHERE’S THE BEEF?

AT THE STATE CAPITOL

ON MAY 3RD
(Columbia, MO)  Both two-legged and four-legged members of the Missouri beef cattle industry will be on the South Lawn of the state capitol on Tuesday, May 3 to kick off May Beef Month with Beef Day at the Capitol.  The Missouri Beef Industry Council (MBIC) has joined with several other industry groups, including the Missouri Cattlemen’s Association, to put on the fun and educational event, which is open to the public from 10 am until 1:30 pm.  

“We are so excited to celebrate Beef Day at the state capitol,” said MBIC marketing director Dawn Thurnau (turn-ower).  “We’re going to have, live animals on display under one tent.  And people are going to have an opportunity to talk with producers and to learn how they really are stewards of the environment every single day.” (:15) ([image: image3.png]
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Thurnau says educational displays at the event are designed to be entertaining while still being informative.  “One is called ‘Ag Plays Baseball’ and it talks about all of the different sectors of agriculture that go into the game of baseball.  It’s a really interesting theme to show how it’s not just about food, it’s not just about cows and plows, but agriculture really does affect our life in everything that we do.” (:19) ([image: image4.png]
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In addition, Beef Day at the Capitol will have a “corn sand box” for the kids to show them what cows eat and they’ll have a chance to get their pictures taken with “Molly MOO.”  And Thurnau says there’s plenty of beef fun for the adults too.

“We’re going to have a covered wagon with a cowboy poet on board, and he’s going to be reciting cowboy poetry throughout the afternoon.  And then we’re also really exciting that the Beefmobile is going to be in town.” (:13) ([image: image5.png]
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The Beefmobile is a national beef industry promotional vehicle, with pictures of juicy steaks on the outside and mouthwatering recipes and information on the inside.  It has been traveling around the country since January of 2004 sharing beef checkoff promotional and research information with producers and providing consumers with beef nutrition facts and recipes.  This is the Beefmobile’s second trip to Missouri.  

Finally, as you might expect, Thurnau says there will be plenty of beef on hand for Beef Day at the Capitol.  “We’re really excited about being able to showcase some of our heat and serve items.  We’re going to be serving samples of little barbeque beef sandwiches.  And the barbeque beef is one of the new products that have been developed through the checkoff.” (:12) ([image: image6.png]
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The Beef Checkoff Program was established as part of the 1985 Farm Bill. The checkoff assesses $1 per head on the sale of live domestic and imported cattle, in addition to a comparable assessment on imported beef and beef products. States retain up to 50 cents on the dollar and forward the other 50 cents per head to the Cattlemen's Beef Promotion and Research Board, which administers the national checkoff program, subject to USDA approval.
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